Meeting Notes 8/28/2018
Juniata College

Wellness Committee – Special Meeting 
August 28, 2018; 9:00 am

Rockwell Seminar Room - VLSC
Committee Members Present:

Cady Kyle  
Dave Hsiung

Erin Pascal
Andrea Smith
Penny Hooper Conway

Kerry Harper
OLD BUSINESS:

-Summer Fitness Challenge-Fill the Grid


-Participation:  Andrea reported that we have 30 who have turned in their completed brochures so far.    Andrea will reach out to those who started the challenge to see if they have a completed brochure.


-Prizes:  Andrea reported that she is in the process of trying to order the participation prizes for this challenge.   The grand prizes are being printed and all prizes will be announced and distributed in the near future.  Cady recommended that we award some of our leftover prizes to those who helped with the physical activities.
-Biometric Screenings:  Andrea reported that biometric screenings are scheduled for October 2, 3, 4th with the option of adding October 1st and 5th if needed.   The screenings on the 2nd and 3rd will be a finger stick (as we have done in the past).  The screenings on the 4th will be a full blood panel.  Dave Hsiung suggested that we use our extra Wellness Prizes to give to the office or unit that hits a certain percentage of people to take part in the screenings.
-Health Fair:  Andrea reported that so far, we have 19 vendors signed up for the fair.   This is typical for this time of year.   Kerry requested a table for the Wellness Center so they can set up a Student only booth.   Andrea will reach out to vendors who have taken part in the past but have not yet signed up.

-Massage Therapy:   Cady reported that she still doesn’t have a location and is currently searching.

-Blood Pressure Screenings – Cady discussed scheduling the blood pressure screenings for this semester.    The screenings are done every 2 weeks and we usually have between 12-14 getting their blood pressure taken.   Cady reported that blood pressure screenings are in line with the mission of the Wellness Committee.   As a means to save money, Dave suggested that maybe we should consider offering the screenings only once every 3 weeks.
-September Lunch and Learn:   Andrea reported that Pat Hunter from Counseling Services would be teaming up with Pinnacle to offer a lunch and learn on September 14th on Suicide Awareness.   This is in conjunction with Suicide Prevention Week and the “RU okay” campaign on September 13th.   Kerry mentioned that Yellow is the color which represents Suicide Awareness.   The Committee will make the announcement to give an extra 5 points to anyone who wears yellow on September 13th in support of this initiative.

-Upcoming Lunch and Learns:   Andrea asked if anyone had any ideas for a lunch and learn in November.  She will send the November National Health Observances to the committee for their input.   Jonathan Reveley-Cohen has volunteered to do a future lunch and learn on Sleep Hygiene but will not be available to present in November.

-Yoga:   Andrea reported that there were 6 in attendance at the first Yoga session of the semester.   

-Cycling Classes:   Andrea is waiting for an answer from Shya on whether she is interested in teaching the cycling classes this semester.   Attendance was very low last academic year.  Dave suggested that perhaps we could use the cycling class to raise money for a needy cause.   Caring for Kids with Cancer was a suggestion.   Dave hinted that participants could get pledges and cycle to raise money.  He said this could be done for more than just cycling.   He also brought up the idea of one employee challenging another employee to do an activity and pledging to donate money to a charity once that activity has been completed.
NEW BUSINESS:

-BBBS 5K:  Andrea reported that the Big Brothers Big Sisters 5K is scheduled for September 9th at the Lower Trail in Alexandria.   Andrea mentioned that the event is on the Wellness website and in the announcements.

-Roots and Branches:   Andrea mentioned that there is a massage therapist in Sill.   Andrea will reach out to the owner to see if there is any interest in attending the Health Fair.  It was also suggested that this could be a possibility for massages since we currently don’t have a location for campus massages.
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